
Scarlett Middle School 
Meeting Minutes

May 13, 2019 – 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm

Our Mission:  To facilitate close cooperation among parents, teachers, and students in order to
raise funds for a variety of enrichment opportunities and foster a strong learning community!

Welcome and Introductions
● Attending: Gerald Vazquez, Jaye Peterson, Margarita Barrientes, Sal Barrientes, Bob

Duman, Jen Duman, Victoria Engling, Elliot Wills, Amy Balzer-Pemberton, Tara
Campbell, Jenn Carlson, Leslie Wilkins, Beth Toplyn.

Principal's report - Mr. Vazquez
● Students have been testing and will be continuing assessments until the end of the year.
● Scarlett is encouraging kids to finish strong. End of year behavioral expectations were

made clear during CCA.

Chicago Trip - Sal Barrientes
● Ordered t-shirts for the trip and gave the invoice to Amy Balzer-Pemberton.
● The district is able to help a special needs student pay for the trip. Mr. Barrientes asked

the PTSO to cover the remaining amount: $219. The request was unanimously
approved.

● The final Chicago Trip meeting is Thursday, May 30th. The maximum number of
students are attending the trip - 110.

Treasurer’s Report & Budgeting - Amy Balzer-Pemberton
● Little Caesar’s fundraiser was successful and would like to continue next year.
● A donation for the Carnival came in.
● Received an athletics check from Mr. Barrientes.
● Going to add reusable Scarlett water bottles to the school store.

ACCOUNT BALANCE April
SAVINGS $10,161.01
CHECKING $38791.98
CD $6045.17

CURRENT MONTH
DEPOSIT $2844.83
WITHDRAWAL $2894.83



SCARLETT MONTHLY SUMMARY

For Month of April 2019

For the month of April we had income as follows:

Carnival $500.00

School store $271

Spirit Wear $23.97

Restaurant nights $153.86

Little Caesars $1896

Total $2844.83

Restricted Funds Total

2019 8th grade trip $2038.73

2020 8th grade trip $891.91

2021 8th grade trip $ 483.24

Athletics $328.98

Expenses were as follows:

Academic society $408.78

School Store $197.05

Fees/dues $59.16

Teacher Grants $ 1035.97

Little Caesars $1095

Total $2894.8

Restaurant Nights - Jen Duman
● Going to base next year’s restaurant choices on how well each restaurant did this

year. Adding Potbelly next year.
● This Thursday after the concert is the TCBY fundraiser. Plan to announce it at

the concert as a reminder.

President’s report - Margarita Barrientes
● Discussed the PTSO Board positions. There is still an opening for Treasurer as well as

the need for a PTSO Thrift Shop representative and a fundraising chair.
● Jenn Carlson is posting a notice via social media to the feeder schools.
● Tara Campbell was nominated for member at large.
● It would be helpful to get a fundraising chair now so that they can make plans over the

summer, as opposed to appointing someone in the fall.
● Amy is reaching out to other parents who have shown interest.
● Erica Burch is interesting in taking on the Hospitality position.



● Parent volunteers are needed to help with the 8th Grade farewell ceremony. It’s Monday,
June 10th. The PTSO brings food and helps set up. Volunteers would be needed at
7:30am.

● The Teacher Appreciation luncheon went well. The food was wonderful and
well-received.

Fundraising
● Kids love the Greek Olympics.
● Discussed the possibility of a cookie dough fundraiser in November and Little Caesars in

January.
● Sodexo is a possibility for a fall fundraiser.
● Discussed the possibility of a community movie or game night. Possible Revel and Roll

or Air-time.

Approve last month’s minutes
Beth Toplyn motioned to approve; Leslie Wilkins seconded. Minutes approved.

Open Discussion
● Academic Society end of year perk - they will get to go roller skating in Canton. It

will be $7 per child and a bus will transport them.
● Rolling Hills field trip will be the last week of school.

Meeting adjourned 7:37 pm

LOOKING AHEAD
● Next meeting is Monday, June 3rd at 7pm


